
 

 

 

January 2025 

Our kickoff dinner in April. It was a great time and a chance to get to 

know each other.  

(l) Lots of prizes were given 

out at bingo. 

2024  

 In Review 
It was just about a year ago that we began the sen-

ior fellowship ministry at CCCC. One of the first 

things we did was conduct a survey asking all the 

seniors what they wanted from the group. The sev-

enty-five people who responded with their thoughts 

and opinions helped shape the events. We used that 

information to assist in planning during 2024.  We 

grouped our events into three categories— social, 

educational and trips and organized activities in all 

three of those areas. We also decided as our Minis-

try Purpose Statement says that we wanted to 

“provide opportunities to fellowship, socialize, learn, 

build relationships and share the joy of our journey 

with Jesus”.  

As we start a new year, we are very interested in 

your thoughts about the group and will be conduct-

ing another survey in the near future. Please take 

the time to complete it. We really do want to know 

what you are thinking and how we can better meet 

your needs in 2025.   

We socialized!! 

 

Above—Dan and Eddie 

Pennino ran the bingo 

game. 



 

 

 

      

Our Christmas luncheon. 

Game 
Day! 

We Went Places! 

Cruising down the Maurice River 

One of our trips to Keswick  We visited a local garden center. 



 

 

Attorney Matt Robinson  talked about wills at our  

End of Life Issues seminar. 

(l-r) Rudolph (Skip) Luisa and Tony Luisi from DeMarco-Luisi Funeral 

Home  presented at our End of Life Issues seminar. 

(l-r) Gail Marino and Mari Collazo 

from Bay Atlantic Federal Credit 

Union presented our seminar on 

How to Avoid Being Scammed. 

Ric Tucker graciously agreed to be the 

volunteer as Jim Casper demonstrated 

some exercises for seniors in our Use it or 

Lose seminar. 

We Learned Things! 

Pat Conlon teaching one of our 

gardening classes.  

Doris Morgan in her garden. She 

helped teach the gardening class.  

 



Senior Ministry Team 

Sal Roggio—609-247-0910   

Linda Kidd—609-579-4917   

Nancy Roggio—609-247-1354   

Joanne Hof—609-805-6685   

Michelle Dixon—856-230-8102  

Doris Morgan—856-332-6686  

Newsletter—Linda Kidd 

 

“You are never too old to set a new goal or dream a new dream.” C.S. Lewis 

What’s next? Two Events 
February—Celebration of Connections 

What: We are having a lunch to celebrate our connections with each other.  You will 

hear personal testimonies from people who have stood by each other thru the years.  

When: Saturday, February 8  11:30am-2pm 

Where: Cumberland County Community Church, 1800 E. Broad St., Millville 

Cost to Enter: - $5 payable at registration  

Registration: Please sign up at the Welcome Booth or online at CCCCmillville.org by 

Sunday February 2. 

                             February—Mall Walking 

What: Walk around the Mall. We walk three times around the mall (approximately 1.8 

miles) You can walk as much or as little as you want. Join us.  

When: Every Thursday morning starting at 10am  

Where: Cumberland Mall—Meet at food court 
 

For more information ccccmillville.org/seniors 
1800 E. Broad St., Millville NJ  08332 

Head Pastor Sal Roggio 

Executive Pastor Sam Rempel 

 


